
 

 

 

 

June 2024 Update 

 

Dear Prayer Partners,  

Camp Meeting: 

We enjoyed our time with the people of Bible Baptist Church in 

Jacksonville, Arkansas. Six people trusted Christ for salvation 

during the soul-winning time. We made friendships with some of 

the families of the church, as well as reconnected with a few 

missionary friends. It is always a blessing to be able to fellowship 

with fellow believers. 

The Bus Is Home: 

We were able to bring our bus home and start working on it. We 

are so excited about the blessing that it will be to have our home 

with us on the road! Please pray for us as we continue working 

on it and for wisdom in building it.  

Ministering at Home: 

For a weekend, God allowed us to have some time at our home 

church. Lauretta sang, I preached, and we led the children’s 

church on that Sunday. We are praising the Lord for five souls 

accepting Christ.  

More Support: 

God has blessed us with four more supporting churches! We are 

praising Him for answering prayers and opening more doors of 

opportunity to minister in churches. It is a joy to find people who 

love the bus ministry.  

Fixing Buses: 

For the last two weekends, I helped do DOT inspections at 

Amazing Grace Baptist Church in St. Charles, Missouri, and 

worked on a bus at Iglesia Bautista Cristo Es La Roca in 

Gainesville, Georgia. I was also given the opportunity to speak to 

the teen boys’ Sunday school class there. We were blessed by 

each visit.  

Prayer Requests: 

• Salvation of Alice, Reese, and Daisy 

• Vacation Bible School in Indiana 

• Travel to Iowa 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

• Wisdom and time to work on our bus 

• Safety and strength in travel 

Keep the Buses Going,  

The Hannel Family 

Marco, Lauretta, Enoch, Alice, Reese, & Daisy 

Luke 14:23 
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